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WORSHIP SCHEDULE & CALENDAR 

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                     Pentecost 4 

June 17 10:00 a.m. Adult Forum:  Fr. John Allen; “Observing the World:  

  See a Little, See a Lot.” 

  11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour  

MONDAY       9:30 a.m.            Food and Clothes Closet                                                                                    

June 18      5:30 p.m. Property Committee 

  Deadline for registering for Vacation Bible School                                                                                   

TUESDAY     9:30 a.m.            Food and Clothes Closet  

June 19 11:00 a.m. Staff meeting 

 12:00 p.m. Wardens’ Meeting 

    5:15 p.m. Vestry Meeting 

   3:00 – 6:00 p.m. Suzuki Violin Lessons      

WEDNESDAY   9:30 a.m.            Food and Clothes Closet   

June 20 10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study at Panera Bread, 1801 Rudy Lane 

   5:30 p.m. Search Committee 

   8:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting   

THURSDAY   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Closet   

June 21                10:00 a.m. English as a Second Language Class 

                             10:00 a.m. Youth Collaborative Meeting  

12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist with Anointing 

                              3:30 p.m. Calvary’s Well Ministry 

4:00 p.m. Finance Committee   

6:00 p.m. EfM 

FRIDAY  Office Closed               

June 22  7:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

SATURDAY Office Closed 

June 23  

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                     Pentecost 5  

June 24  10:00 a.m. Adult Forum: Jonathan Smith and Margaret Dickinson; 

  Hymns written for Calvary (Smith/Dickinson)  

  11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

 

 

  



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to Verger@CalvaryEpiscopal.org by the preceding Tuesday at noon.  

COFFEE HOUR IN FRAZIER HALL: The Calvary Coffee Hour invites all to join us every Sunday following 

the 11:00 service. Today the CCH is hosted by Sarah Riggle, Lou Henson, and Ted Mussler. 

ADULT FORUM SCHEDULE: Please join us for Adult Forum each Sunday at 10:00 in Parker Hall. Today, Fr. John Allen 

facilitates; the topic is “Observing the World: See a Little, See a Lot.” Next Sunday, June 24, Jonathan Smith and 

Margaret Dickinson facilitate; the topic is “Hymns written for Calvary”. 
 

WEDDING: Congratulations to Audrey Hensley and John McMullen who entered into the holy union of matrimony 

in Cincinnati on June 2.  “And the two shall become one. Therefore what God has joined together, let no one separate.” Mark 

10:8-9. 

GRADUATES: If you are, or someone you know is, graduating from high school, college or university this spring, 

please let Jim Barnes know so that you/they may be recognized. 

CHILD CARE VOLUNTEERS: The Calvary Child Care Center is in need of volunteers during the summer as well as 

during the Sunday School year. If you are interested, please contact Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator.   

KY SHAKESPEARE FESTIVAL: Mark your calendars for the Calvary Nights with discussions led by Calvary’s own 

Jonathan Smith:  Henry IV, Part I on June 23rd, Calvary’s Official Sponsor Night [Location TBD]; and Othello on July 

12th (Location TBD). All discussions will start at 7pm, with the performance starting at 8pm at 1340 South Fourth 

Street. Email Jonathan Smith at smith@hanover.edu if you plan to attend the discussions, and Penny Brisson 

at penelopekbrisson@gmail.com if you have questions about volunteering.  

CALVARY’S WELL:  Warm weather is here and our friends have specific needs. Please be generous in bringing the 

following items: mosquito repellant, hand sanitizer, wet wipes, small bars of soap, wash cloths, flip flops, men’s t-

shirts and boxer shorts, zip-top cans of any food which can be eaten without being warmed. Send questions about 

other items to LFrench444152@gmail.com. 

 

A NEW MINISTRY AT CALVARY: If anyone has an interest in participating in a new Calvary ministry singing and/or 

playing hymns and sacred music for memory care patients at local retirement homes, please see Judy Wilson or 

send her an email at jpwilson1953@gmail.com. Stay tuned for a “feasibility” meeting this summer.  

 

YOUTH GROUP:  Youth Group for 6th–12th grades meets the second Sunday of every month from 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. For 

any other questions regarding Sunday School and Children/Youth events, please email Britt Shelton at 

britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: Sunday School classes have ended for the 2017-2018 term and will return in the fall. Those who 

are interested in volunteering to teach or to be a door person for Sunday School next term please contact Britt 

Shelton as above. You may also pre-register your children by emailing Britt for a new registration packet.  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: Vacation Bible School is July 10 – August 7. This summer Calvary will be involved in a 

collaborative Vacation Bible School with other Episcopal churches in Louisville. The theme is: “God’s Wonderful 

World.” This is an inter-generational study including an adult lesson and activity stations for the youth and 

children. We encourage everyone to go to all of the different dates and locations, as this is a series and every part 

is important to get the full study and experience. The dates and locations are July 10th at St. Mark’s, July 17th at 

Calvary, July 24th at St. James’, July 31st at St. Matthew’s, and August 7th at St. Andrew’s. The meeting time every 

week will be 6-8 pm, and dinner will be provided. Everyone must register by June 18th. We are in need of volunteers 
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for our hosting night of July 17th to help with food prep and serving, setup and cleanup, and to lead activity stations. 

If you would like to volunteer, or have any questions, please see or contact Britt Shelton. 
 

LAUNDRY LOVE: The next date that Calvary hosts the Laundry Love Initiative at Aunt Bee’s Laundry, 2nd and 

Ormsby, is August 9. Other members of the Urban Partnership host the Initiative on the following dates: July 12, 

Sep 13, Oct 11, Nov 8, and Nov 13. Everyone is welcome to assist even when Calvary is not the host. If you have 

questions, please contact Jennifer Kling, Urban Partnership Liaison, at 502-905-5586. 
 

 “WE’RE GOING PLACES LUNCHEON”: The next “We’re Going Places Luncheon” will be in August. If interested in 

joining the group, please contact Mary Sanders at 502-291-0742, or msanders48@gmail.com, for more information. 

 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE:  06/10/2018   

SUNDAY 

SERVICES 

Sanctuary/Altar Choir Nave Total 

Attendance 

 08:30 am 2 1      7        10 

11:00 am                 6             1    47        54 

TOTAL                 8             2    54        64 

     

06/10/2018 Adult Forum           16 

06/14/2018 HE/Anointing             9 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: 06/14/2018 (87o) Lemonade 203 cups; sandwiches 189; water 58; clothing 57 items; cookies 408, 

Popcorn 94 bags.   
 

CALVARY CLERGY AND STAFF 

The Rev. John G. Allen, Jr., Interim Rector  

jga@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                               (587-6011x12) 
 

James M. Barnes, Verger and Parish Administrator  

verger@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                             (587-6011x26) 
 

Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator  

       britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                (587-6011x22)  
 

Shawn R. Dawson, Director of Music   

music@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                          (587-6011x17)  

 

Melissa Kay Guidry, Office Administrator/Bookkeeper (587-6011x10) 

bookkeeper@calvaryepiscopal.org 
 

Leroy Malone, Sexton  

leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                   (587-6011) 
 

Nursery Staff  (587-6011) 

    Darlene M. Clay 

Joanne L. Wingfield 
 

CALVARY EMERITI 

 

The Rev. E. Benjamin Sanders, Rector Emeritus 

Margaret L. Dickinson, Musician Emerita 
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RECTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE 

 

Bart Brown (bartbrown40203@gmail.com) Dean French (nakantang@gmail.com) 

Susan Baker (nonnymomm@aol.com) Ted Mussler (louisahenson102@gmail.com) 

Cindy Curry (cindwatch7@twc.com) Ruth Robins (ruth.robins1@gmail.com) 

Art Dietz (arthur.dietz@twc.com) Corky Sachs (shiarella@earthlink.net) 

Deborah Stewart, Chair (dfs1079@gmail.com) 

 

Almighty God, giver of every good gift: Look graciously on 

your Church, and so guide the minds of those who shall 

choose a rector for this parish, that we may receive a faithful 

pastor, who will care for your people and equip us for our  

ministries; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

CALVARY VESTRY 

 Don Snow                                      don.snow46@gmail.com  (558-8979)  

       Sr. Warden 

 

  Linda French                      LFrench444152@gmail.com                            (502-422-1980) 

       Jr. Warden  

  
 Sally Reisz                                      sallyreisz@gmail.com (552-9351) 

      Treasurer 

 Stephanie Smith                             ssmith@unistarps.com (502-299-6874) 

     Secretary 

  Nick Baker   attyn@bellsouth.net       895-4319     

  

  Will Cary                                        whcaryiv@bellsouth.net                                         (454-0733) 

 

 Dorn Crawford                              dorncrawford@aol.com (636-3687) 

 

 Artie Dietz artie.dietz@jefferson.kyschools.us (367-0132) 

   

 Kristel Fitzgerald                            kris4ukcats@gmail.com (606-305-0410) 

 

 Jamie Hendon                                 bunzer867@aol.com                                               (244-0573)  

 

 Michael Patterson                          patterson@bbtel.com  (270-547-4092) 

 

 Larry Reining                                 lreining@spalding.edu                                   (859-321-5619) 

 

 Ruth Robins                                    dachs@twc.com  (893-2237)  

  

 Harvey Turner                                harvey@jlwins.com  (939-2299)  

  

 Judy Wilson  jpwilson1953@gmail.com       (419-4822)    
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